Minutes of the Selectmen's Meeting October 1, 2024

Members Present: Lynn Sweet, Chair; Chris Garcia, Brian Monahan In Attendance:

The Selectmen's Meeting was called to order at 5:30PM. The Selectmen reviewed and approved payroll and the payments of bills. The minutes of the September 24th work session were read and approved. Notices of pay rate and contract were approved and signed for Fire Chief Johnson. The Board reviewed, voted on, and approved an amendment to the personnel plan. Miscellaneous correspondence was reviewed.

Fire Department matters were discussed at length. Chief Scott Whitehouse retired as of October 1, 2024. Deputy Chief Steve Johnson has been named Fire Chief and will be officially sworn in on Wednesday, October 2, 2024 at noon at the Town Hall. The Board analyzed several items in the Fire Department's budget.

Quotes for a new metal railing for the exit off of the conference room were reviewed. Concerns were raised over the current ramp being ADA compliant. The contractor will be asked and the Fire Chief will be consulted on this.

With no further business to discuss, a motion was made, seconded, voted on to adjourn. The Selectmen's meeting adjourned at 6:43PM.